
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 7th 
December 2017 at 7.30pm 
 
Present  
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, clerk Mr Rickett 
 
Apologies 
  Mr Paris, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Todd, Cllr Rainbow 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 
 
 After the PC were informed of the deaths of former PCllr and Chairman Mr Richard 
Brown’s wife and current PCllr Mrs Janet Simmonds husband, it was agreed to send cards of 
condolence 
 
Village Hall 
  Mr Bevans is looking into running a charity games night in the near future 
  Work on the roof should start approx the second week in February 2018 
  Mrs Godfrey to look into sound baffling 
 
Roads and hedges 
  The School lights on Halam Hill are still flashing at random times clerk to 
contact NCC 
 
Speed Watch 
  Mr Paris sent a message saying that a trial run had been held on Saturday 2nd 
December.  There are 5 volunteers to be trained and PSCO Crowhurst will be the point of 
contact, a camera van may be sent out if a significant number of vehicles are registered at 
37mph and over 
 
Dog/litter bin 
  We are unable to put the dog bin on the footpath sign at Manor Fields as the 
landowner has refused permission 
  Clerk to find out if NSDC will empty the bin if it is put at the footpath 
entrance in The Waggon and Horses overflow car park 
 
Correspondence 
  Conference for Town and Parish Councils – Mr Paris to attend 
 
Finance 
  Agreed to pay 
  Cleaners      31.00 
  Defibrillator sign for the phone box    33.36 
  The Shaws at Halam House Farm have agreed the second defibrillator can go 
on the wall at the bottom of their yard, clerk to see the Hairdresser and see if we can get 
power from there 
  Agreed to move from STWA to Love Energy the suppliers of our electricity 
 
 
 



Planning decision 
  Erection of 4 dwellings 
  Halam House Farm – approved by NSDC 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 11th January 2018 at 7.30pm   
 
The chairman wished all a prosperous new year and thanked all Cllrs for their support 
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.21pm 


